MAIDEN BRADLEY WITH YARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Maiden Bradley Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 13th March 2012 in 

Maiden Bradley Village Hall at 7.30pm

 Present: Councillors Angus Neish, Patrick Nixon, Pamela Thomlinson, Jerry Rayner, Ben Gunstone, Kay Mayne, Professor Bryan Glastonbury, Mrs Kim Piwowarski and Miss Jessica Betts.
Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish
11/258 Welcome and Introductions

Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 

11/259 Apologies for Absence
Fleur de Rhe Philipe sent her apologies.

11/260 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Jerry Rayner in item 13

11/261 Minutes of the Parish Meeting 7th February 2012
Council noted the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 7th February 2012
11/262 Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 7th February 2012
Council agreed and adopted the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 7th February 2012. 

Proposed: Councillor Patrick Nixon            Seconded: Councillor Ben Gunstone
11/263 Public Question time
Kim Piwowarski up dated Council on the arrangements for the litter pick. The Chairman thanked her for coming along. Miss Jessica Betts spoke to Council on her planning application to extend her accommodation. Council thanked her for coming along.
Professor Bryan Glastonbury then spoke to Council on the draft Parish Plan to date. The Chairman of the Parish Council will add a write up along with Dr Andrew Murrison endorsement. Professor Bryan Glastonbury asked for signatures on a white clean piece of paper to scan or a bit map from Dr Murrison, the Clerk was asked to contact him to ask. The Parish Council was handed the draft to discuss and give comments by the end of the month, so that the final script and photos can them be put together. The cost of the print run of 300 full colours etc. is over £700.00 The Parish Council has £400.00 put by in the budget ready. The Clerk mentioned the Parish Council will try to obtain a grant towards the remainder cost. The Handbook version has gone out to the editorial team for comment. The Parish News will provide an electronic version to the Parish Council. The Chairman thanked Professor Glastonbury for his time and the hard work he had put in.
11/264 To consider any urgent business raised by the public in the public question time and any urgent items to discuss items brought to the attention of the Council by the public
None were given

11/265 To receive the Chairman's announcements
The Chairman announced that he had received a letter from Councillor Pamela Thomlinson giving her resignation. It was noted that she had been a valued member of the Parish Council for over 5 years. The Parish Council wished to thank her for hard work and dedication she has put in over the years. The Clerk was instructed to inform Wiltshire Council of the resignation and start the process of Election or replacement.
Polling Station Review
The Clerk has informed the Chairman that Maiden Bradley had not been mentioned in the review. Council noted the review.
11/266 Clerks report

Internet Domain Name

Council confirmed to the Clerk it wished to continue its contract with 1 & 1 for its domain name maidenbradley.org.uk. 
Risk Assessment 2012-2013

Council noted the Clerk has removed the trough from the assessment and informed the Insurance Company. Council resolved and signed the updated Risk Assessment.
Recreational Area Waste Bin

Council confirmed the removal of the broken waste bin, and instructed the Clerk contact Wiltshire Council and arrange its removal. 

Parishioners Email

Council noted and discussed an email the Clerk had received from a parishioner regarding issues they would like to highlight. The Clerk was instructed to contact Wiltshire Council to see if additional signage could be placed in Bradley Road highlighting the children's play area warning and 'children playing’ or 'play-park' signs highlighting it from either direction.

The Parish Council also instructed the Clerk to contact the parishioner and inform them that when the traffic calming was put in place a pedestrian crossing was discussed with the Highways and the island area in place opposite the shop was designed to allow children and the infirm to cross safely. There has been no incident or accident reported from anyone crossing this area since its implementation and no issues highlighted to the Police. Wiltshire Council will not consider spending money on a crossing for an area with no highlighted issues. 
11/267 Moles

Council noted that the contactor originally sourced had now been able to take action and has caught 4 moles already. The Clerk was given authorisation to pay the invoice when the final Mole was caught.
11/268 Parish Plan 11/184

Council finished discussing Professor Glastonbury’s draft. The Clerk read out the correspondence received from the groups and clubs and gave her recommendations as to how the Parish Council could help with the issues highlighted. Council noted the correspondence received from the groups and clubs. 
11/269 Wiltshire Council Local Development Framework 

Council heard the brief report from the Clerk. Council noted the Clerks report on the above consultation.
11/270 Planning

Council noted the decision on the application below:

Application Number: S / 2011 / 1880

Location:
The Crossroads Maiden Bradley, Warminster.

Proposal:
Erection of 2 x directional signs

Decision:
Refuse Date of Decision:
10/02/2012
Councillor Jerry Rayner left the room.
Application Number: S/2012/278

Location:
18 Church Street Maiden Bradley Warminster.

Proposal: 
Erection of part two storey and part single storey rear extension
Council discussed the above application and informed the Clerk that it had no objections to the application. The Clerk informed Council that she would contact Wiltshire Council with their decision.

Councillor Jerry Rayner was asked to come back into the room.

11/271 Parish Steward

Council discussed the work that had been actioned recently and informed the Clerk that there was no work to highlight to the Parish Steward this time.
11/272 Risk Assessment

Council noted that the Clerk had had her Risk Assessment actioned by Caroline Sawyer IOSH Technician Member 040189 and that the report highlighted the following items: Laptop stand required wrist support in use very worn and needs replacing, mouse mat in use very worn and needs replacing, chair not suitable for the individual or work space, requires replacing. Additional information: Sarah has had her eyes tested in the last two years; the screen and chair are not fully adjustable. Sarah is suffering with pain in her back and the poor quality and lack of adjustability of her chair is definitely a contributing factor.

Council noted that the Clerk had contacted the recommended company for a quotation for the equipment she requires and had booked a visit for the 27th March 2012 where a quotation will be prepared. Council instructed the Clerk to bring the quotation to the next meeting.
11/273 Commemorative Mugs
Council resolved the payment of the invoice. The Clerk handed the mugs to the Chairman for distribution. The Clerk mentioned that the Warminster Area Board had an allocated pot of money for Jubilee grants that can be applied for by any group club or parish council within the area, Councillor Ben Gunstone agreed to approach a parishioner who might be interested in arranging a children’s tea party. 
11/274 Village Hall Representative

The Clerk highlighted the issues and the need for support. Council decided to see how the committee will progress with the issues of membership it has. The Clerk was instructed to find out date of the next meeting and inform Councillor Ben Gunstone.
11/275 Clerks Appraisal 

Council discussed the Clerks appraisal. Council approved the appraisal and thanked the Clerk for her hard work and the work she actioned above and beyond her duties for the parish. The Chairman signed the appraisal.
11/276 St Johns Ambulance

Council discussed a letter received by the Clerk asking if the Parish Council was willing to help contribute financially to the vital work of the St Johns Ambulance in the area. The Parish Council felt that in this economic climate unfortunately it was unable to donate to the worthy cause.
11/277 Accounts for Payment

Council approved the payments listed below:

March Wages







£324.10

Heat, light and wear & tear






£    6.50

K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance (Jan)




£240.70
K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance (Feb)




£240.70

Travelling








£    8.08

Data Controller Fees






£  35.00

CPRE Membership Fee






£  29.00

Village Hall Hire







£110.00

WALC/SLCC Training Day
Devizes




£  18.00
Norfolk China







£179.94
Receipts

HMRC VAT Claim







£373.82

Longbridge Deverill & Crockerton IT Contribution


£  30.00

Council approved and signed the accounts the Clerk presented to the Council.
11/278 Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend

Council noted that there were no meetings to report.

11/279 Correspondence
Council noted the correspondence listed below:

Procedure for dealing with requests for waiting restrictions

Clerks & Councils Direct

11/280 Items for the next Agenda

Dates for Meetings for the year ahead

Year End Audit
Parish Plan
11/281 Date of the next meeting

The Council agreed that the 17th April 2012 would be the date of the next Parish Council meeting. The meeting finished at 8.45 pm

Members of Council considered the following matters in the exercise of their duties: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.

 Sarah Jeffries   MILCM Parish Clerk 
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